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         February 26, 2020 
 

 
Dear Families, 
 
This week, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention discussed possible options for what could happen if 
there is local person-to-person transmission of the novel coronavirus in the United States, including 
recommendations for school systems to consider. 
 
At this time, it is important to listen to facts and not respond to fear. Currently there are no confirmed cases of 
novel coronavirus in New York City and the risk to New Yorkers remains low.  
 
However, transmission of the virus in other countries has raised our level of concern, and we are preparing for the 
possibility of person-to-person transmission in New York City. The measures that are put in place should local 
person-to-person transmissions begin will depend on the number of individuals affected and the general severity 
of illness we experience in our city. The NYC Health Department is vigilantly preparing for all possible scenarios, 
and we will continue to monitor and communicate about any possible impact to our school communities. 
 
There are no plans to close schools at this time. This is an extreme measure that can be disruptive to day-to-day 
life, and the decision to implement will be at the direction of public health experts. 
 
All New Yorkers should continue to practice general flu prevention measures including: 
 

• Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue or sleeve 

• Wash your hands regularly 

• Avoid touching your face 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick 

• Get your flu shot – it’s never too late 

• Stay home if you’re feeling sick. Call your doctor and let them know your symptoms and travel history. 
 
Please read the Frequently Asked Questions sheet attached to this letter for more information, or visit 
nyc.gov/health at any time for important updates.  
 
We will continue to clearly communicate with our school communities about our ongoing efforts regarding the 
coronavirus. 
 
 

 

Sincerely,   
                         

   
 
Oxiris Barbot, MD 
Commissioner  
New York City Department of  
Health and Mental Hygiene 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww1.nyc.gov%2Fassets%2Fdoh%2Fdownloads%2Fpdf%2Fimm%2Ffaq-for-home-self-monitoring-novel-coronavirus-nyc.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CRKhan17%40schools.nyc.gov%7C6c50913f005e44b47dec08d7badf4773%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637183340487264660&sdata=fbe0OEpEh1X1uCpd1dWXIpCbIEIhDzr4zp%2B6uZ2KY%2FQ%3D&reserved=0

